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President’s Message 

April 2010 
 

 

 
 It’s been a great early spring.  With the snow gone and the temperatures gradually 

warming, thoughts turn to the coming summer and the fun we’ll once again have with 

our cars.  So when you have the chance, get that special car out, wash it off, check it 

over, and go for a ride.  We also start to welcome back those who’ve had the luxury of 

spending the winter months in warmer climates.  It's great to have them back with us as 

we plan our summer activities.     

 

During the March meeting, we spent considerable time to develop a portion of our 

2010 events calendar.  Some interesting events are planned, but it’s not too late to 

include an activity you’d like to host.  As I’ve said before, it’s important that we get 

our cars out for the public to see, and maybe we’ll give someone else the old car bug!  

 

Pamela and I will be traveling to the AACA Southeastern Division Spring Meet at the 

Charlotte Auto Fair in early April.  We’ve never been to that event before, but it sounds 

like it’s a close second to Hershey.  We shall see!  Also, if you haven’t registered a car 

for the Judged, HPOF, or Driver’s Participation classes at the Eastern Division Spring 

Meet at Canandaigua, it’s not too late.  If you have any questions, feel free to give me a 

call.      

  

Our next club meeting is April 21st at the Phelps Community Center.  If it’s been a 

while since you been to a meeting, consider coming, you just might have a good time! 

 

Ladies and gentlemen, start your engines, 

-Steve.   
 

 

The Wayne Drumlins Antique Auto Region 
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  CLUB CALENDAR 

 

April 8-11, 2010    AACA 2010 Southeastern Division National Spring Meet   

Charlotte,  NC 

 

      April 18, 2010    Western NY Early Ford V8 Swap Meet       

  

At the ESL Sports Centre at MCC  

  

April 21, 2010    Meeting                7:30pm 

7:00 Coffee and Socializing 

Refreshments by Potter, Knowlton and Lynn families 

7:30 Meeting at Phelps Community Center 

 

      April 21-25, 2010  Carlisle Spring Swap Meet and Car Corral     

   

  

 

 

 

 

Happy Birthday to: 
 

Leslie Askin 4/7 

Pete Empson     4/17 

Steve Heald      4/17 

Phil Dean      4/25 

 

 

 
 

Happy Anniversary to: 
 

Sally & Ed Morrow      4/20 

Allie & Dick Weis      4/26 

Leslie & Jim Askin      4/27 

GRANOLA 
 

1/2 c. Raisins 

1/2 c. Almonds 

1/2 c. Sunflower seeds 

1/2 c. Bran Flakes 

1/2 c. Canola oil 

1/2 c. Honey  

   2 c. Uncooked Oats 

1/2 c. Wheat germ 

1/3 c. Ground sesame seeds 

1/2 c. Shredded coconut 

  2 tsp. vanilla 

 

Blend oil, honey and vanilla.  Mix everything and 

cook in oiled baking dish at 300 degrees for 45 

minutes.  Mix often (every 15 minutes) to prevent 

burning.  Cool and store in an airtight container. 

Buy, Sell or Trade 
 

 

Wanted to complete my collection:  

dash plaques for the 1980. ‘82, ‘85, and 

‘88 Wayne Drumlins car shows.  Con-

tact Steve Heald. 

Update your roster information:  If you 

have an e-mail address or a change in your address 

or phone number or the cars you currently own, 

please update your information and give to Janet 

Knowlton as soon as possible.  There was a form 

in the March Headliner.  Be sure to add your e-

mail address.  Yours truly omitted that line.   

Sorry, Janet. 

   If you have a copy of the most current Club by-laws, please contact Steve or Bruce 



MARCH 2010 MINUTES 

 

The March 17th, 2010 meeting held at the Phelps 
Community Center was opened at 7:30 pm by 
our President Steve Heald and began with the 
Pledge of Allegiance to our flag. 37 members 
and 1 guest were present. 
SECRETARY REPORT- A motion was made by 
Rusty Smith to accept the February minutes as 
published in the Headliner.  Seconded by Charlie 
Bauder.  Motion Carried. 
TREASURER REPORT- Treasurer Report was 
given by Jean Empson.  A motion to accept the 
report was made by Joe Marino and seconded 
by Stan Herdman.  Motion Carried. 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS- Bruce Knowlton, 
Chairman reported that there will be a Board 
meeting in the near future, hopefully April. Fur-
ther discussion outlined the need for review of 
the by-laws, establishing a budget and an audit. 
The AACA does not have a copy of the clubs by-
laws. 
SHOW COMMITTEE- No report- George O’Neil 
Chairman was absent. 
MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE- Janet Knowlton, 
Chairperson reported that updates to the roster 
are needed ASAP. 
Two new individuals have applied for member-
ship, Gerald Burnham and Alan Canne. Member-
ship is up to date. Janet suggested a second cof-
fee maker would be beneficial.  Motion made by 
Rusty Smith to purchase a coffee maker.  Sec-
onded by Joe Marino. Motion Carried. 
CONCERNS FOR MEMBERS AND ANY COR-
RESPONDENCES RECEIVED-  Condolence to 
Jerry Lynn on the passing of his mother. 
BUY SELL OR TRADE-   Steve Heald is collect-
ing Wayne Drumlin dash plaques. 
Carl Rapp has a 1965 Star craft boat for free.  
No motor, no trailer. 
OLD BUSINESS-    Steve gave an update on the 
AACA Eastern Spring Meet being hosted by 
GVAC in Canandaigua on June 3rd, 4th and 5th.  
Last month it was reported that a free shirt would 
be available for club members working at the 
meet.  This is no longer the case and club mem-
bers are encouraged to wear their Wayne Drum-
lins shirt (call Jean Empson if you want to order a 
shirt). 
You can also purchase the GVAC shirt. It was 
also discussed that advertising space was avail-

able in the Eastern Spring meet program.  After 
discussion Charlie Bauder made a motion to pur-
chase a colored ¼ page ad.  Seconded by Stan 
Herdman.  Motion carried. Details of the ad must 
be finalized.  
 NEW BUSINESS-   
Ideas for club activities.  
R. Smith-Trip to the Jello-O Museum, LeRoy NY. 
A. Rapp (Sept.)-Weedsport Stock Car Museum. 
C. Bauder - Glenn Curtis Museum 
S. Heald – Norwich Auto Museum 
P. Heald – Buffalo Transportation Pierce-Arrow 
Museum (Bus Trip?) 
Wednesday night ice cream runs will start 5-26-
10.  The second run will be 6-9-10 and then 
weekly there after.  
Pultneyville ice cream run and car cruise will be 
6-22-10. Carl and Anne Rapp will host the ice 
cream social and meeting on the 3rd Wednesday 
in July.  The Ontario Historical car show is 6-12-
10, 12 to 4pm.  
S. Heald received notification from the AACA for 
insurance certification for club officers.  The in-
surance certificate for the Marion car show will 
be requested. 
David Shoemaker asked why the clubs car show 
does not allow tents.  David also asked why the 
judging is conducted by club members and par-
ticipants.  A discussion was held and explana-
tions were given by various club members.  
Steve Heald will request that the show car com-
mittee review both points.  Steve requested an 
informal show of hands concerning the banning 
of tents from the show field.  The majority of 
members favored the rule. 
REFRESHMENTS FOR NEXT MONTH- The 
Potter’s, the Knowlton’s and J. Lynn. 
DOOR PRIZE WINNER- The Morrow’s. 
50/50 WINNER- Isabel Potter. 
Meeting was adjourned at 8:29 pm by a motion 
from S. Herdman and seconded by R. Smith. 
 
Respectfully submitted by: 
Leslie Askin Secretary 

Please remember your non-perishable 

food items for our local food cupboard.  

They are grateful for whatever you can 

bring. 



 

President Steve Heald, and Chairperson of the Board of 

Directors, Bruce Knowlton presented Jean and Pete 

Empson, editors of the Headliner, with the 2009 Award 

of Distinction for regional publications at a recent 

meeting.   

Members of the Wayne Drumlins Antiques Auto Club 

joined together on St. Patrick’s Day at the Blue Rib-

bon Restaurant for a little nourishment and socializing.  

Many took advantage of the special of the day - corn 

beef and cabbage.  After satisfying our appetites we 

gathered at the Phelps Community Center for our 

monthly meeting and dessert (of course). 

St. Patrick’s Day 2010 

Looking forward to June 3-5, 2010 

    -AACA Eastern Spring Meet on the Campus of 

Finger lakes Community College,  

Canandaigua, NY   

 

Wayne Drumlins members are responsible for the as-

sembly and delivery of the trophies; and  the manag-

ing of the golf carts throughout the meet.  The follow-

ing people have signed up for one or both of these 

responsibilities.  If you can not assist, please let the 

chairperson know.  If you have not signed up for any-

thing, there is always room for more helpers, please 

see the chairperson. 

 

Trophies:  Carl Rapp, Chairperson 

Sue, Amy, Barb G., Marion , Joe, Rita, Matt, Pete, 

Jean, Stan, Dave, George O., Annette, Charlie and 

Rusty.   

Golf Carts: Pete Empson and Matt Canavan, Chair-

persons 

George O., Barb D., Dick, Stan, Loren, Jerry, Joe, 

Don, George G., Dave, Bruce, Ron, Jim A, Rusty, 

Bob, Bev and Dave S. 

Anyone interested in ordering a Wayne Drumlin  

t-shirt, please contact Jean Empson.  They are green 

with white embroidery.  Please email me at 

jempson@fltg.net or call me at 315-548-3168 by 

April16th.  This will allow enough time to have by 

the June show. 



  
 

AACA Museum  

    

Catch them while you can...  
Competition Motorcycles, GM Futurliner, 
Camaro & Firebirds 

exhibits end soon! 
 

Motorcycles 
From their inception during the last decade of 
the 19th century, motorcycles have been associ-
ated with speed and excitement, and from then 
until now literally hundreds of manufacturers 
have capitalized on that image by investing in 
racing motorcycles and teams. Many of these 
well-known and lesser-known marques are fea-
tured in the "Fast from the Past". More than 
forty motorcycles owned and restored by mem-
bers of the Antique Motorcycle Club of America 
are placed on display; their styles and vintage 
will cover every era and every aspect of the mo-
torcycle sport, from the fearsome board track-

ers of the teens to road racers of the 1970's capable of speeds approaching 200 mph.  

 
GM Futurliner 
General Motors' dramatic, bus-like Futurline was created for 
the Parade of Progress display. Only 12 were built, of which 
eight are known to exist, and five of those are in utter dis-
repair. Don't miss your chance to see Futurliner, one of the 
most significant collector vehicles of all time. 
 
Camaros & Firebirds 
This special exhibit features the history of GM's Camaros and 
Firebirds. Every generation of these "pony" cars from 1967 - 
2002 will be included! The exhibit will highlight high-
performance and competition versions plus factory proto-
types. The Camaro will be revived in 2010 with a new model that will also be on display as part 
of this exhibit. Another featured car will include the 
Trans-Am Firebird once personally owned by Burt 
Reynolds while filming the " Smokey and the Bandit" 
movies. 
 
 
Remember AACA members get into the AACA Museum 
FREE! Bring your membership card next time you 
visit. 

Courtesy of  “The Speedster”, an AACA publication 
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